Residential Sector


Solar Rights Initiative

Work Plan for Potential GHG Reduction Measure

Lead Staff Contact: Maureen Guttman (717.772.8946)

Initiative Summary:  In order to enable and facilitate energy efficiency and renewable energy generation, the Commonwealth will prohibit Homeowners Associations (HOA) or municipalities from preventing outdoor clothes drying or installation of solar panels.

Other Involved Agencies: L&I

Possible New Measure(s): The Commonwealth supports legislation modeled after Florida’s Solar Rights Law (Section 163.04, Florida Statute).  Inter alia, this statute prohibits the adoption of an ordinance by a governing body, which prohibits or has the effect of prohibiting the installation of solar collectors, clotheslines, or other energy devices based on renewable resources.  Furthermore, it states that no deed restrictions, covenants, or similar binding agreements running with the land shall prohibit or have the effect of prohibiting solar collectors, clotheslines, or other energy devices based on renewable resources from being installed on buildings erected on the lots or parcels covered by the deed restrictions, covenants, or binding agreements. 

The Commonwealth also supports the work of the Solar Working Group as it develops strategies to promote the widespread deployment of solar technologies throughout the Commonwealth.

Projected GHG Reduction (Million Metric Tons of CO2 Equivalents): Not Quantified

Economic Cost: No Cost to the Commonwealth 
Implementation Steps: 

· Coordinate with the Solar Working Group as they develop and draft a model ordinance (state and/or local) intended to eliminate any impediments to the widespread deployment of solar technologies.
· Develop a piece of legislation 

· Proceed through the rulemaking process

Potential Overlap
· AEPS Tier I Increases (Solar Share, etc)
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